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SoCalAMX’s 4th Annual 

“West Coast All AMC Car Show” 
May 22, 2010 

NHRA Museum, Pomona 
socalamxcarshow.info 

 
2010 AMCRC National Show 

June 25-27 
Sacramento, CA 

socalamx.net/flyers/AMCRC2010.pdf 
 

Las Vegas AMC Reunion 
November 5-6, 2010 

Railroad Pass Hotel & Casino 
Henderson, NV 

http://snamc.amcrc.com/carshow.html 
 

Join SoCalAMX so you can automatically receive  
updates and details of events listed above. 

Go to socalamx.net/join.htm 
 

Check out 
 “socalcarculture.com” 

for listings of shows in S. Cal! 

Start Your Waxing! 
So close yet so far away! The 4th Annual So-
CalAMX “West Coast ALL AMC Car Show” is 
almost here! Only three weeks to go to the 
BIG, BIG Show on May 22! In only weeks from 
now there will be AMCs pouring in from all di-
rections to the Wally Parks Motorsports 
(NHRA) Museum.  
 
It would be much appreciated that everyone 
pre-register for the show because there will be 
a souvenir car show booklet in every registra-
tion packet, personalized with each show at-
tendee’s name, hometown, and car on the 
front. Inside will be a list of all pre-registered 
entries. Help me fill up that list by sending in 

your entry form soon. Forms and online regis-
tration are available at www.socalcarshow.info. 
 
Don’t forget that there’s a cruise on Friday 
night to “The HAT” in Glendora starting at 5pm 
until everyone’s ready to leave. Then Saturday 
after the show is over there’s another cruise to 
“Legend’s Diner,” also in Glendora, both of 
which are to grab some really good grub and 
share the AMC friendship. Maps to both are on 
the car show web site. 

See you in three weeks! 
 

Mark Melvin 
1969 AMX 
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CACTUS CLASSIC 
Pictures: snipurl.com/cactus10 

 
Friday, April 9, was a great day to play hooky and 
take a day off from work for several members of 
SoCalAMX. The focus of our laziness—an annual 
AMC car show in the Phoenix area called the 
Cactus Classic, now in its 9th year of operation. 
The host of the show was the Cactus Cruisers, a 
chartered club of the American Motors Owners, a 
national AMC club. The Cruisers really put on a 
great show this year! 

 
Last year I motored out to Phoenix by myself on a 
Friday afternoon, spent the night sleeping in my 
car in a parking lot, before getting up early and 
cleaning my car for the show. This year was a 
whole different story. Leading up to the weekend 
get-a-way a bunch of the SoCalAMX members let 
it be known on the Yahoo Groups that they were 
going to make the journey there along with me. 
 

The people making it to the Cactus Classic this 
year were Dave & Kati Chick in their 68 AMX, 
John & Shelly Siciliano with their 69 AMX, Randy 
& Cindy Kirby in their 70 AMX, Bob Martinez in 
his 70 AMX, John Caley with his 68 AMX, Steve 
Fox in his 68 AMX, Stacy Thompson & Sheri in a 
72 Ambassador Wagon, and myself in a 69 AMX. 
 
The trip to Phoenix took two different convoys, 
Steve and Stacy heading out of the San Diego 
area eastbound taking the lower Arizona route, 
and the rest of us heading straight due east on I-
10. To meet up together and form the I-10 convoy 
we all stopped in the City of Beaumont at Denny’s 
Restaurant. That’s where we got to meet new-
comer Linda Sufficool and her green 1971 AMC 
Hornet for the first time. Linda is really excited 
about the big AMC show on May 22 and just had 
to stop by and see us and our cars, even though 
she had to pass on the trip to Phoenix. 
 
Shortly after 9am we were back on the road, with 
our tummies full of eggs, pancakes and coffee. 
We set up a nice pace of around 68-70 miles per 

Fuel stop at Quartzsite, AZ. 

A discussion going on as who is to lead.. 

K.T. Chick 
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hour (the years of the AMXs in the convoy) and 
pointed our cars in an easterly direction. Several 
hours later just past the CA-NV border we 
stopped at Quartzsite to refuel our tanks and tum-
mies again. There was a food stand/trailer off to 
the side of the gas station where Brats and Bur-
gers were washed down with soda. A Chihuahua 
dog, apparently belonging to the food stand own-
ers, was all too willing to eat any scraps hitting 
the ground! 
 
Another three hours of driving put us at the Em-
bassy Suites around 4pm. For $99 a night this 
was a great deal. Each suite was divided into two 
rooms, a bedroom and a family room, both with 

flat screen TVs, and included was a microwave to 
heat food and a small refrigerator to keep drinks 
cold. Also included in the price was an all you can 
eat breakfast buffet and omelet bar. It turned out 
that there was a “Small Car” car show being held 
right there at the hotel the same weekend, park-
ing on the grass areas all around our rooms. 
 

After resting briefly, napping, and/or changing 
shirts, we formed up our AMC convoy again to 
head to a bar-b-q at Mark Fletcher’s house (past 
president of the Cactus Cruiser’s Club) to which 
everyone was invited. This bar-b-q was really out-

standing, not only for the quantity and variety of 
food, but for the quality of people there and their 
cars—it was like a mini car show preview of the 
following day. Also in attendance was Shirley 

Shirley Shahan the Drag-On-Lady in person! 

Mini car show at the bar-b-q! 

Kati & Dave Chick on the ends, Cindy Kirby in the middle. 
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Shahan, the first woman to win a NHRA national 
drag racing event. On a side note Mark Fletcher 
was trying to sell some of his AMC parts, possibly 
preparing for a move. I bought an instrument 
cluster I needed badly to replace mine, where the 
speedometer needle has fallen off, and also 
found a small gem in a dusty little box—a brand 
new NOS trunk light setup, including all hard-

ware, instructions, and a 40 year old light bulb. I 
wonder if it’ll still light when I plug it in? 
 
After leaving the stupendous bar-b-q, with really 
full bellies I might add, we went straight back to 
the hotel for a late happy hour. There were many 
drinks bought for one another, but the three 
drinks I had didn’t seem to have much alcohol in 

Dave Chick & John Caley. 

Galvin and Ben from Galvin’s AMC/Rambler Parts 

Show Center! 

This bar-b-q really smoked! 
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them (no surprise there) and I felt no buzz. That 
wasn’t the case for John Caley who with one 
drink briefly felt the “Happy Hour,” much to the 
amusement of the others around the table. 
 
The Saturday morning sun arrived early, as it al-
ways done, and somehow motivated everyone to 
wake up and get up, to make it to the breakfast 

buffet. Eggs, bacon, sausage, potatoes, omelets, 
pancakes, waffles, orange juice, milk, coffee, ce-
real, fresh fruit, pastries—included in the price of 
the room! 
 
With our coolers full of drinks and ice we made 
the short jaunt down the street to the show site 

Larry Daum from the SNAMC Club. 

Nice Marlin! 

Picture of Hornet Wagon just for newcomer Linda! 

Randy Kirby twisting Bob Martinez’s arm. “Now this is what a 70 AMX should look like,” says Bob. 
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only blocks away at a church. The Cactus 
Cruiser’s show this year was a practice rehearsal 
for when they host the 2011 National AMO Con-
vention in Sedona next year. The club’s workers 
were busy parking the cars as they arrived into 
each of their different class areas. It didn’t take 
long for the show to settle into its normal routine 
of people walking around, talking to each other, 

and taking tons of pictures. The men’s group of 
the church put on a very good bar-b-q of brats, 
burgers and drinks, which satisfied growling tum-
mies many times over. 
 
I think the total number of cars at the show was in 
the high forties or so. With our eight cars from 
Southern California we were approximately 20% 

Mark Ogulnick, President of the SNAMC Club,  
Also runs the annual Las Vegas AMC Reunion. 

John Caley’s 68 AMX Stacy Thompson never tires showing off his 72 Ambassador. 

John Siciliano’s 69 AMX 
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of the whole show field. At the end of the show 
trophies were announced and Steve Fox won an 
award for his 68 AMX, Stacy Thompson won for 
his 72 Ambassador Wagon, and the big prize 
went to Bob Martinez, the big “Kahuna” who won 
the trophy for driving the furthest distance to get 
to the show! 
 

I’m already looking forward to next year’s Cactus 
Classic and hope more will make the annual trek 
and join in the fun! 
 

Mark Melvin 
1969 AMX 
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The SoCalAMX gang at the 2010 Cactus Classic! 

Kirk Fletcher and family. 

After the AMC show we all headed to the east side of Phoe-
nix for a weekly car cruise held in a very large parking lot. 
There were around 30 AMC’s that showed up. 

Dave naps, Kati Chick drives—you go girl! Randy, hold it under 90 mph, okay? 

Bob wins the trophy for furthest distance to return home! 
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FREE! FREE! FREE! 
I hope that grabbed your attention. The SoCalAMX.net monthly newsletter has a nominal cost of 
$0.00 per issue due to the availability of Internet delivery. If you have problems downloading the 
newsletter I will make arrangements with you to send a copy via the United States Post Office, 
for a small fee to cover postage. 
 
The newsletter is published in the Adobe .pdf format because it can be viewed across all com-
puter platforms such as Windows, Mac, and Linux. You can always download the most current 
version of Adobe Reader (ver. 9 currently) at their web site (adobe.com). Sometimes, if you’re 
having a problem viewing a .pdf document, installing a fresh copy of Adobe will cure your prob-
lem. Adobe’s new ver. 9 Reader seems to load much faster than past versions, but be informed 
the download is about 33 meggy bites!. 
 
The newsletter is available for downloading at www.socalamx.net/newsletter. All back issues will 
be available as they are published monthly. If you have received a notice for this newsletter and 
wish to be taken off simply email me at markmel@socalamx.net and I’ll get you off the list 
promptly. 
 
Just think how busy I’ll be if articles are submitted to me, by you, members of SoCalAMX? Send 
all submissions, pictures and text, to markmel@socalamx.net and I’ll do my best with them. The 
deadline for the following month’s newsletter is the 15th of the current month. 

Mark Melvin,  
SoCalAMX Newsletter Editor 

Support Your Newsletter 
 
Writers are needed to help support this AMC newsletter. I welcome submissions from each of you who 
attend the events we go to each month.  
 
You don’t need to be a super writer or own a wiz bang word processor program. All you have to do is just 
send me a simple email as your article text and I’ll do all the formatting and spell checking for you.  
 
Please do attach pictures to your email if you have them! 

Member Spotlight 
Now is your chance to be famous! We need volunteers for the monthly “Member Spotlight” article in 
the newsletter. All you have to do is give up some information on yourself and your car that you 
think might be fun for the others to read about.  
 
It’s easy to do, just go to http://socalamx.net/memberspotlight.htm and use the online form to send 
me the goods. Please send a few photos in addition to mark@socalamx.net to use along with your 
information about you and your car.  
 
To get an idea of what exactly to say read a few of the recent newsletters for the Member Spotlight 
articles in them. Go to socalamx.net and click on Newsletter. 


